Lathrop, Winbauer, Harrel, Slothower & Denison L.L.P.

Attorneys at Law

Post Office Box 1088, 201 West Seventh Avenue, Ellensburg, WA 98926

Tel (509) 925-6916 Fax (509) 962-8093

F. Steven Lathrop, P.S. John P. Winbauer Susan K. Harrel Jeff Slothower James T. Denison, Jr. D. Keith B. Dunnagan

March 19, 2008

RECEIVED

MAR 2 0 2008

KITTITAS COUNTY

CDS

Mr. Scott Turnbull Staff Planner Kittitas County Community Development Services 411 N. Ruby Street, Suite 2 Ellensburg, WA 98926

Re:

McIntosh CUP I, II and III Our Client No. 6590.008

Dear Scott:

I apologize for the delay in getting back to you. It appears that there were two things that the Department of Ecology was requesting as far as the wetlands are concerned. One, a copy of a map of the property showing the location of the ponds and the test pits that Mr. Sewall relied on in his report. Attached is a map I received from Mr. Sewall showing the location of his test pits.

In addition, Ecology wanted a to scale drawing of the approximate location of the ponds. Please find to scale drawings that we have received from Chris Cruse of Cruse and Associates. Please note these drawings differ slightly from the not to scale drawings that were submitted with the applications. They differ because when the ponds were scaled it was clear there were some corrections necessary to the not-to-scale drawings.

I believe this is all of the information the County needs in order to finalize SEPA and proceed to a hearing. I would appreciate it if you could get a hold of me upon receipt of this so we can discuss the final issuance of SEPA and a hearing date.

Very truly yours,

Jeff Slothower

JS/kf Enclosures

cc: client (w/encls.)

F:USlothower\McIntosh, Scott\CUP Applications\letter Scott Turnbull 3-19-08.doc















